Radnor Township Board of Health
Meeting Minutes Sept 16, 2019

Board of Health Members Present: Linda Schanne Kathy Durr, Charles Wheeler, Jane Carabasi,
David Simmons, Lisa Hamaker.

BOH Liaison:

Radnor Township School District Liaison:

Radnor Township Health Officer: Marie Carbonara
Health Inspector:

Student Reps:

BOH members Absent: Paul Crotty, Amit Khanna, Joan Capuzzi

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

I'I-

May 2019 minutes were approved.

Health officers report posted to website. Two recent successful events, The Radnor
Porchfest and The Fall Festival. Restaurant owners in Wayne would like the BOH to
consider allowing dog owners the ability to eat at outside tables with their dogs. PA
state code does not allow food establishments with dog owners, exclusive of service
dogs.

The social twitter account for the Radnor Township Public Health is @HealthRadnor.

A complaint was filed of a foul smell from Skunk Hollow. Radnor Health officer visited
and forwarded to DEP.

Guest Speaker-Clarke Piatt, MD, Medical Director or Critical Care Bryn Mawr Hospital
Dr. Piatt is a 20 year resident in Radnor township with four children in Radnor schools.
In his practice at Bryn Mawr Hospital he has seen cases of lung disease linked to vaping
use. His presentation will be linked to the BOH website.

Dr Lisa Hamaker was introduced as the newest member to the BOH. Penn State trained,
Dr. Hamaker is a practicing Endocrinologist with 2 children in Radnor schools.

Old Business:
a. The county level West Nile surveillance has updated their website.
b. The resolution for gas leaf blowers was presented at the July meeting of the
BOC. Comments back to BOH to look into evidence based on the noise.
Recommended to place the item on hold to collect additional research.



c. Resources needed to place residents under 65, living in poor living conditions.
Linda will seek contacts at Bryn Mawr Hospital.

VL. New Business
PA House bill 1075-Radnor BOC sent letter of support to state.

Announcements — Suicide prevention week is Sept 8-14
Radnor BOH is looking for Radnor High students for next term.
Superintendent Flanagan was awarded valor service award, nomination by his peers.

Public Participation-None

Adjournment at 6:19 pm, please join next Board of Health meeting: Monday October 21, at
5:30 pm.



